
 
 
January 19, 2017 
 
City Council, City of Columbia, MO 
701 E. Broadway 
Columbia, MO 65201 
 
 
To the members of the City of Columbia City Council: 
 
10th and Elm South, LLC requests consideration to allow the issuance of a building 
permit for the construction of a residential use project in the downtown area currently 
under the Administrative Delay Ordinance.  This project incorporates the construction of 
one 3-bedroom apartment unit on the first floor of an existing building located at 260 S. 
10th Street.  Our request is based on the following: 
 
Section 3(c) of the Ordinance states that the council may allow the issuance of a building 
permit for the constructions of a multi-family structure located in the area affected by the 
ordinance if, “The Council determines the construction of the structure complies with all 
existing and foreseeable planned city regulations, adequate infrastructure exists to 
provide necessary city services to the structure, adequate infrastructure is existing (or 
will exist at the completion of the project) to provide necessary city services to the 
structure, and such construction will not be otherwise detrimental to the health, safety, 
and general welfare of the city.” 
 
It is our assertion that the proposed construction complies with existing and foreseeable 
planned city regulations.  On review of the proposed Development Code for the City of 
Columbia, we have determined the following: 
 

- The project lies within the proposed Urban General Zoning Overlay and is 
classified as Urban General.  See attached Exhibit A. 

- The proposed residential construction has no frontage on 10th Street – no new 
residential units are proposed at the Required Building Line.  See attached 
Exhibit B. 

- The Draft Development Code only restricts the use of Residential infills at street 
level where the residential use is at the Required Building line.  It is our 
understanding that the 3’ finished floor elevation requirement only applies to 
apartments at the Required Building Line.  See attached Exhibit C.   

 
Under current parking regulations, parking would be calculated at .25 spaces per 
bedroom, and require one space.  With the proposed development code, parking would 
be calculated at 2.5 spaces per three-bedroom unit, requiring three spaces.  Under 
either code, off-site parking needs to be within ¼ mile of the building - see attached 
Exhibit D.  Adequate parking for this unit meeting both requirements would be provided 
by the developer within the required distance as indicated on Exhibit “A”. 



Exhibit "A": Regulating Plan for Downtown with existing
building under consideration highlighted in yellow; area
of work is green

Exhibit B: Key Plan of
Brookside 10th Building
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Exhibit C: Urban General/Urban Storefront Height
Standards Figure 4.2-7 from Development Code



Exhibit D: Parking Regulations
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